October 10, 1939

Dear Mrs. Lincoln:

I owe you an apology for having delayed so long in my answer to your letter of September 5th. I came back to New York early in September and I have been so busy since arriving that I have paid little attention to my correspondence.

I am afraid, however, that I can give you little information about the Lincoln ancestry. All that I know is taken from the records which you have or from that invaluable book "The Lincoln Family" by waldo Lincoln of the Massachusetts Historical Society, Wogster, Massachusetts.

Volume you certainly should add it to your collection of records.

Wishing you success in your research and regretting that I can be of so little help to you.

Very truly yours

Mrs. Agnes H. Lincoln Noank, Conn.